Sky Lake - Highland Lakes Area Homeowners Association
Board Meeting Minutes
April 13, 2016
Highland Oaks Park Recreation Building

President Marc Hurwitz called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Board members in attendance were: Mort Braverman, Bill Clayton, Lenny Feldman, Freyda Hyman, David Miller, David Promoff, Stephanie Ruiz, Don Shannon, Lynn Wenguer, Brenda Auerbach, Isaac Bendrao, Eli Gorin, Madeline Langbaum, Trudy Lechner, Jacky Needelman, Sid Rabin, Andy Rodman, Jacci Seskin, Rhoda Stein, Howard Weiner, Bob Weisblum and A.J. Yolofsky.  Leigh Needelman attended as a guest.  

Minutes:  A motion was made by Bob to accept the minutes of the March 7, 2016 meeting with a minor change to the wording, seconded by Bill.  The motion was passed.  A motion was made by Bob to accept the minutes of the April 4, 2016 meeting, seconded by Brenda.  The motion was passed.  

Finance: Lynn reported that we have $27,386.40.  Bob re-introduced the motion from the March 7 meeting that had been tabled: The CARE account be put under the HOA with the provision that all funds from this separate account be used solely for zoning issues within the boundaries of the HOA, seconded by Sid.  Discussion followed.  The amount is $8173.66.  Bob agreed to amend the motion: the funds to be held as a separate line item.  The motion passed.

Membership/Outreach:  Freyda reported that we have 157 members paid for 2016 with 111 of the 2015 members not renewed.  Madeline reported that some people have said they will donate items for the welcome basket.
Infrastructure & Traffic:  David M and Bill reported that improvements are in progress in the park, including the clean up of an overgrown corner section and the addition of grass and plants.  They are still working on possible improvements to HLB: restriping north of IDR, and lane widening south of IDR.  Speed bumps are a dead issue.  The lights on NE 18 Ave have been fixed; others are still in the works.  Lenny reported that FDOT is still looking at a study for a possible redesign of the ramp proposal.  
Security:  A.J. reported that there is some discussion of an additional Special Taxing District for Sky Lake.  The police have informed him that there has been an uptick in the number of auto thefts north of NE 79 Street.  Isaac reported that there is a draft letter being circulated about the roaming guard in Oak Forest.  Eli reported that the more calls the police receive for an area, the more police personnel they assign for that area.  He is suggesting signs be created and displayed at each Stop sign in the area to read See Something Say Something with the non-emergency police phone number.  A discussion on the pros and cons of this idea followed.  Marc suggested that the idea be taken to the Security Committee to check the legalities and costs.  Bill is looking at filling in the gaps in the Bougainvillea along the back wall with other plants.  It was discovered that the crew working on a private home cut down some of the bushes.
Development:  Don reported that there will be 2 new office buildings on NE 26 Ave.  The JCC and Hillel are working on new sewers and a pumping station for more town homes that are coming south of Riverwood.  He is also working on a possible Health Expo at the park on a Sunday: blood donations, community health organizations, etc.  Could this be done with the Security Expo? 

Beautification:  Trudy is working on proposals to improve the areas around the guard gates.  Bill and Freyda are coordinating a clean up project on NE 24 Avenue between NE 196 & 197 Streets.  When a date is set, a notice will go out asking for assistance with the labor.  No money is needed.

Website: Marc is working on a revamp of our website.  It will be easier to use and cost less per year.  A new logo would make it look even better.  Stephanie will spearhead a logo competition at Krop.
Education & Advocacy:  Bob reported that the MAC held it's last meeting last week.  On June 21 they will hold the first public hearing, with the second scheduled for July.  Then the MAC will vote to kill the issue or take it to the public for a vote.  Sally is pushing for a community vote in November but most likely it would take place in March 2017.  He is encouraging people to attend the June 21 meeting to voice a preference that residents be allowed to vote on the issue rather than the MAC just shutting it down.  CIND wants to sponsor a community forum for speakers on both sides of the issue to discuss specific pros and cons.  Bob made a motion that if this issue gets on a ballot, the HOA sponsor such a forum, seconded by Sid.  After some discussion it was decided to table the motion until the MAC decides if a vote will be held.  Stephanie would like to repeat the awards given last year to a senior at Krop and a student at HOMS.  It would be called a "Community Excellence Award" and the school would pick the winners based on grades and community service hours.  Lenny made a motion that we spend up to $250 and try for a matching gift from Bed Bath and Beyond, seconded by Sid.  The motion passed.   

Krop Annex:  Howard reported that so far 55 lawn signs against the proposed IPrep annex at HOMS have been installed.  He feels we need more on the main streets.  He would like to send a letter to the houses on the main streets requesting they post a sign.  Jacky made a motion to approve the expense, seconded by A.J.  After discussion the target streets were narrowed to HLB, NE 207 St and NE 209 Terrace (approximately 157 homes).  The motion passed.  Marc reported that Dr. Karp's office has offered to facilitate a meeting with Mr. Carvalho.  A lengthy discussion followed on who else, if anyone, should attend: PTSA officers? parents? students? committee members? past Aventura Mayor Susan Gottlieb?  Would it be better to show up as a group or just 1 or 2 people?  Whoever attends needs to bring materials: pictures, letters from students, etc.  In the end it was decided that Marc should try to find out who, if anyone, Mr. Carvalho will have with him and decide from there.
Upcoming meetings: Board May 25; GMM June 8; Board June 29
The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm. 
Submitted by Freyda Hyman.
